
June 2017 
 
Meeting called to order by President O'Neil 
 
President asked for a moment of silence for recently decent members and all 
active duty military personel. 
Secretary read minutes of last meeting. Minutes approved. 
Treasurer gave financial report. Report accepted. Joe Healy also read a letter 
from brother Al Lignelli, thanking everyone for their prayers and support on the 
recent passing of his wife. 
James Carroll was welcomed as a new member to the DCRFA. He retired from 
RS-3. 
Brief discussion on the passage and signing by Maryland Governor Hogan of the 
Hometown Hero's Act. This law give additional Maryland  tax breaks to First 
Responders. More clarification needs to come from the Maryland Comptrollers 
office to understand the the full effects. 
Motion was made to make Allen J. Winterwerp and Michael Skahill life members 
of the DCRFA.  Motion was approved. 
President O'Neil reported on the progress of the By-Laws committee.  Some 
discussion followed with recommendation for the committee to consider in their 
work. 
Audit committee gave their report and things were in good shape. Report 
accepted. 
Local 36 President reported that  Local 36 has filed for an impasse on the current 
contract negotiations. They are still talking but probably won't be resolved before 
impasse hearing. 
President O'Neil gave the Annuity committee in the absence of committee 
chairman Bill Mould. Nothing new at this time but still working on the 
C.O.L.O  and sick leave issues. Hoping to have a ruling on the 1099C issue by 
September 
President O'Neil reported on the current members on the sick list. 
 
Meeting adjourned 12:08 
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